
 

 

 

 
 

 

  

    

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                                                                           
                                                                                                        
 
 

THE GLQO WATERSHED JOURNAL 

Wake Boats. Some love ‘em, some hate ‘em. The growing 
presence of wake boats on many Michigan lakes is a source of 
much controversy (to put it mildly). Wake boats (also called 
bladder boats or wave boats) are designed to produce large wakes 
that a surfer can ride without needing a tow rope (see photo). 
They travel relatively slowly compared to normal ski-boats and the 
energy produced by their wakes can pound shorelines with as 
much force as the waves produced by a strong thunderstorm. 
Wake boats are relative new comers to lakes and they are hugely 
popular. Their popularity, coupled with a big price tag (wake boats 
typically start at $50,000-$90,000 and go up from there), has done 
much to revitalize the boating industry. 

The conflict between wake boat enthusiasts and lake residents 
concerned about shoreline erosion, safety, and the disruption of 
their life on the lake has led to calls for greater regulation of their 
use, particularly how close wake boats should be allowed to 
operate near shore. State legislatures, however, have been 
reluctant to pass such legislation, often citing a lack of hard data 
on the effects of wake boats on lake shorelines. In 2020, the GLQO 
helped fund research conducted by the University of Minnesota’s 
College of Science and Engineering to measure the size, power 
and impact of waves generated by wake boats. Our financial 
contribution was modest ($500), but combined with others it has 
allowed researchers to collect data on the maximum wave height, 
total wave energy and total wave power produced by four 
different brands of wake boats under various operating conditions 
and at multiple distances from data sensors. In addition, 
researchers measured the propeller wash produced by each test 
boat to determine its impact on the lake bottom. 
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The Gull Lake Quality Organization is an 
all-volunteer organization. Our mission is to 

address concerns and provide education regarding 
the use of natural resources of the 

Gull Lake Watershed. 

The Gull Lake Watershed includes Gull Lake, Little Long Lake, Grassy Lake, Little Gull 
Lake, Miller Lake, Bullhead Lake, Duck Lake, Backus Lake, Dake Lake, Elliston Lake,  

Mud Lake, Wintergreen Lake, and Prairieville Creek. 

 

 

 
 
In This Issue: 
  
GLQO Helps Fund Research on the Impact 
of Wake Boats. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 1 
  
The Gull Lake Boat Wash – In Its Fifth 
Summer of Operation. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .   2 
  
Gull Lake Aquatic Invasive Species Update  3 
 
Don’t Miss the GLQO’s 2021 Fall Fling! . . .  4 
 
President’s Message . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  5 
 
The Return of the GLQO Photo Gallery! . .  5 
 
Appreciating the GLQO Members  . . . . . . . 6 
  

GLQO Helps Fund Research on the Impact 
of Wake Boats  

                                                                                               By Gary Mittelbach 
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The Gull Lake Boat Wash – In Its Fifth Summer of Operation 

 

 
                                                                                                        By Brook Wilke, Fisheries Committee 

                                                                                           
 

 

 

 

Although designed to wash boats (helping prevent the spread of invasive species), occasionally a car gets 
washed as well. This vintage Amphicar Model 770, pictured below, went for a spin on Gull Lake in early 
August.  

The Gull Lake Boat Wash at Prairieville Park was made possible, in part, by your membership dues and 
donations. The continued testing and monitoring of invasives over the years show no significant changes. This 
is in part due to the boat wash.  

The boat wash was constructed in 2017, and has been maintained and staffed by your GLQO. We thank you 
for your support. 

 

 

We received a letter in June 2021 from Jeff Marr (Assoc. Director of Engineering and Facilities) updating us on 
the progress of the U. of Minnesota wake boat study. Bottom line – their 2020 summer field research “was very 
successful in terms of the quality of data obtained from the four boats tested” and their plan is to publish the 
results of their study “within six to nine months from now”. Dr. Marr’s letter also notes that, “Given the 
importance of our research to all stakeholders, we are taking extra care in the steps leading to publication”. I 
(Gary) think you can read that as saying, this is a hot-button topic and we need to be extra careful in making 
sure we get our facts right and that our interpretation of these facts is scientifically sound and defensible. 

We (GLQO) will share the results from the U. of Minnesota wake boat study with our members through our 
newsletter and on our website as soon as they become available. In the meantime, you can find much good 
information about wake boat concerns in articles published in the Michigan Riparian Magazine (www.mi-
riparian.org) and on the website of the Michigan Waterfront Alliance (www.mval.org). 
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Gull Lake Aquatic Invasive Species Update 

                                                                                                                                                                                         by John Etzcorn 

 

 
                                                                                                        By Brook Wilke, Fisheries Committee 

                                                                                           
 

 

 

                   

The Gull Lake Quality Organization has been 
monitoring and treating the aquatic invasive plant 
“Starry Stonewort” in Gull Lake for the past 
several years in the general area of the Gull Lake 
County Club (see illustration). We have also 
treated a small area of non-native Milfoil near the 
Country Club beginning in 2021 based on the 
recommendation of our consultant, Progressive 
AE. The treatments are typically applied twice 
during growth phases in June through August and 
have been very successful in limiting the growth 
and spread of these aquatic plants.  

There are numerous native aquatic plant species 
in Gull Lake that are essential to the overall health 
of the lake. Native aquatic plants provide 
necessary nutrients, oxygen and habitat for the 
fish and wildlife that live in Gull Lake. The GLQO 
provides funding for periodic aquatic plant 
surveys of the lake, the most recent of which was 
conducted in August of this year. And five years 
ago we  helped establish the boat wash at 
Prairieville Park (see article page 2) for boats 
entering and exiting Gull Lake from the public 
landing. The boat wash has provided a measure of 
protection for preventing new invasive species 
from entering Gull Lake, while increasing 
awareness of the issue with boaters that use our 
lake.  

There have been some reports of residents self-
treating aquatic plants in our watershed. Please 
be aware that any chemical treatments of aquatic 
plants requires a permit from the Michigan 
Department of Environment, Great Lakes and 

Energy (EGLE). These treatments generally need to be 
conducted by licensed contractors. Also, even 
physical removal methods can sometimes create 
unintended problems. For instance, Starry Stonewort 
and some other invasive species can be spread 
through fragmentation. Please don’t hesitate to 
contact us at info@glqo.net with questions or for 
more information! 

 



 

, 

The Gull Lake Watershed Journal  Volume 15 Number 3 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 3 

4 

     
       

 

YOU ARE CORDIALLY INVITED!! 

THE GULL LAKE QUALITY ORGANIZATION IS HOPING YOU WILL JOIN US AT THIS YEAR’S 
“FLING”!  OUR CELEBRATION HAS BEEN MOVED TO THE FALL, AND WILL TAKE PLACE AT THE 

GULL LAKE COUNTRY CLUB (LAKEVIEW ROOM) ON SUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 26th FROM 6PM-8PM. 

A BUFFET TAQUERIA BAR AND SALAD WILL BE FEATURED ON THE MENU AND YOU WILL LEARN 
MORE ABOUT WHAT THE GLQO IS DOING TO ENSURE GULL LAKE WATER QUALITY NOW AND 

INTO THE FUTURE. 

TICKETS CAN BE PURCHASED FROM SARA MILLER ((239) 398-9387, CALL OR TEXT) FOR $40.00 
EACH.  PRIZES FROM LOCAL BUSINESSES WILL BE AVAILABLE FROM A DRAWING AT THE 

CONCLUSION OF OUR MEETING. 
 

HOPE TO SEE YOU THERE! 

 

 

                                                                         https://www.glqo.net                     

 

 

 

Don’t Miss the GLQO’s 2021 Fall Fling! 
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Thank you to the 2021  
GLQO Corporate Members 

Abigail Hayden Interior Design, LLC 
Bell Tower Lake House Living Co 

Boudeman Farmers, LLC 
Dan Wood Company 

Gull Hills Tract Spring Channel 
Gull Lake Country Club 

Gull Lake Ministries 
The Lang Family Properties, LLC 

Mac's Garage, LLC 
Michigan Lawn Services, Inc. 

Serafino’s 
Shepherd Family, LLC 

Southwest Michigan Land Conservancy 
 
 

Southwest Michigan Land Conservancy 
The Lang Family Properties, LLC 

 

President’s Message –  
Help the Four-Township 
Water Resources Council 

The GLQO is supporting the efforts of the 
Four Township Water Resources Council 
(FTWRC) to determine the concerns of 
individuals in the Four Townships they 
support (Richland, Ross, Prairieville and 
Barry Townships) about water quality. 

The FTWRC has developed a Citizen 
Survey to assess these interests and the 
GLQO has agreed to post it on our 
website, you can access the survey at 
http://ftwrc.org/2021-citizen-survey/. 
More information about the FTWRC can 
be found on their website: 
http://ftwrc.org/ 

The Return of the GLQO Photo Gallery! 

Send us your best pics of Gull Lake, and we might include them 
in future issues! 
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Anonymous – 15 
John W. Abbott 
Donald Adamski 
Scott and Holly Allen 
Lou Ann Ambro 
Susan B. Anthony 
Charlotte Ashton 
Robert and Janice Baker 
Bud and Judi Baldwin 
Thomas and Darla Barbarini 
Jack Bargo and Patti 

Colasanti 
Jennifer and Rebecca 

Barlow 
Anthony and Valerie 

Bartalone 
Barbara Brundage and Bill 

Barton, Jr. 
Lois Battilana 
David Battjes 
Barbara Beardsley 
Rick and Kathy Beauregard 
Jim and Mila Beck 
Bryan and Courtney Beck 
Tom and Lynn Belco 
Margie and Bob Berres 
Dr. Kevin and Mary Beyer 
Karl and Pam Beysiegel 
Gordon and Sally Birdsall 
Jeffrey Bither 
Leigh Blackport 
James and Lesley Bodary 
Randy and Janet Bonzheim 
Dick and Debbie Boris 
Debbie Ball and Rod Borton 
Sherwood and Kathryn 

Boudeman 
Sherwood and Sharon 

Boudeman 
Kappy Boudeman 
David and Heide Boutell 
Jeff Boyd 
Robert and Dolores Boyle 
Barry and Pam Bradford 
Robert Brenner 
Sharon Brignall 
Stevie and Rob Brinkerhoff 
Bob and Susan Britigan 
Joe and Jane Brogger 
Nancy L. Brookins 
Judith and John Brown 
Cleve and Sue Brown 
Michael and Sara Brundage 

 

Thank you to the 2021  
Individual and Family Members 

Laurie Hanson and Tracy Buck 
Fred and Sharon Buckley 
Roger C. Buddig 
John and Miki Budnick 
Keith Buell 
Robert and Belinda Bullard 
Rob and Amy Bulszewicz 
Randy and Karen Byrd 
Doug and Ellie Callander 
Gary and Marianne Caron 
Janet and John Carrig 
Dan and Kathy Casey 
Richard and Joanne 

Chamberlin 
Gar and Robin Chapel 
John and Susan Chrisman 
David and Kathryn Christ 
Gary J. Cirulli 
Dorne Clark 
Greg Clarkin 
Wanda G. Clawson 
Bonnie Cleasby 
Bruce and Donna Cohen 
Linda Cohen 
Jim Collier and Stuart 

Verseman 
Bob and Paula Cook 
Alison and Rob Credit 
Larry and Judy Crittenden 
Judith F. Croasdale 
Sally and Randy Crockett 
James A. Cupper 
Diann and Jim Danhoff 
Terri Dawson 
Jim and Barb DeKruyter 
David DeLano 
Alphonse Delucia III 
Todd E. DeNooyer 
Maxine DeVrou 
Pamela Dewey 
Laurel and Mark Disney 
Larry Dopp 
Susan and John Doster 
Dob and Jeree Drake 
Richard Duffield 
Lisa Duffy 
Dr. David G. Dvorak 
Kris and Claire Eager 
Bonnie and Loyal Eldridge 
Ron Elenbaas 
James Elsener 
George Elsener 
Bri Elshaarawy 
John Eshuis 

John and Janis Etzcorn 
Sam and Judy Eyde 
Jim and Dottie Farwell 
Gerry and Jane Feldman 
Carol Leet Fetterolf 
Connor and Allison Field 
Ed and Nancy Fitzgerald 
Ron and Judy Flachs 
Jack and Patti Fleming 
Rick and Pam Foster 
Lloyd Fox 
James Gorka and Deborah Frett 
Patricia Frohnapfel 
Rusty and Julie Fry 
Mike and Kathy Gallagher 
Pat and Deb Gallagher 
Dan and Mary Beth Gallagher 
Tom and Mary Jo Gallagher 
Roger and Joni Ganger 
John and Sharon Garside 
James Garside 
John Garside, Jr 
Judy and Jamie Geary 
Karen Geib 
Alfred and Jean Gemrich 
Judah Gesmundo 

Jack S. Gesmundo 
Michele Libbrecht and Jay Gesmundo 
Vicki Gesmundo and Mike Marcinek 
Art and Betsy Getz 
Shahriar Ghoddousi 
James D. Gilbert 
Susan C. Gilmore 
Steve and Elaine Ginsberg 
F. Grubelich and Heidi Gjersoe 
Don and Janet Gladstone 
Gary Granger 
Joan Melges Green 
Bonnie Grooters 
David Gruss 
Frank and Diane Guarisco 
William Gust 
Julie and William Guzy 
David and Michelle Halley 
Margaret and Pete Hamlett 
Bill and Marge Hannapel 
AJ and Lysanne Harma 
Pamela Harrington 
Jeff Price and Sue Harrison 
Fred Harrison 
Melissa Hartridge 
Henry Hawk 
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Jo and Pete Hawk 
Jim and Marsha Heath 
Rick and Shirley Hebert 
James and Patricia Heilenbach 
Joe and Diane Hemker 
Mal and Pat Hickok 
George and Arla Hillebrand 
Ferdi and Pam Hintze 
Byron and Carol Hodgson 
Susie Hogan 
Fred Holt 
Dennis and Kathy Hoorn 
Susan Houseman and Curtis 

Hall 
Helen Hughes 
Bruce Hutchinson and Betsy 

Bastien 
Philip and Carey Isom 
Robert and Amy Isom 
Mark Jackson 
Nikki and Todd Jacobs 
Bill and Joanne Jellison 
John and Judy Jereck 
Steve and Peggy Johnson 
Shawn and Jennifer Johnson 
Susanne Johnston 
Dorothy Jones 
Courtney Jones 
Mark and Toni Jones 
John and Kathy Keagle 
Michael Keenan 
Richard Keilen 
Steve and Michalina Keith 
Brad and Lauren Keller 
John E. Kelly 
Dave and Karen Kempe 
Fred Kinney 
John and Lani Kirshman 
Brandon and Betsy Klerk 
Melinda Klerk 
Rolf and Judith Kletzien 
Peter Knibloe 
Wes and Susan Kolb 
Dave and Kay Koldyke 
David and Sheila Krofcheck 
Garry and Claire Krouse 
John and Martha Kuch 
Elizabeth Lake 
Denise and Mark Lancaster 
Richard Laninga 
Stephanie Larsen 
Jim and Linda Lass 
Phyllis LaVene 
Patricia Lawrence 
Joanne Lawrence 
Camille Lawrence 
Suzanne Stimson Leech 
Wendy and Allen Levy 
John and Rita Light 
Christopher Light 

Howard D. Linders 
Ron J. Logan 
Eric and Charlene Longman 
Joe and Madison Lukeman 
Judy M. Maier 
Chris and Laura Maloney 
Ray and Carolyn Maly 
Linda Markham 
Suzanne Markus 
Joe and Kristine Mauro 
Kevin McCann 
Jim and Mary McCarty 
Tom and Valli McDougle 
Russ and Connie McFee 
JB and Alba McKay 
Ike (Ivan) Mellema 
Bob and Mary Mellema 
William and Joyce Melvin 
Robert Millard 
Kate Miller 
Sara Miller 
Robert and Kathy Miller 
Kevin and Elizabeth Miller 
Ron Mochizuki 
Ron and Joan Molitor 
William and Phoebe Moreo 
Christine Mueller 
John Mulholland 
Mike and Mari Mulholland 
Craig and Debra Mumy 
Patrick H. Murphy 
Michael and Susan Murphy 
Stephen and Christine Murray 
Kris and Laura Nelson 
Brady and Barb Nitchman 
Markley Noel 
Martha Nolin 
Jim and Kristin Nolin 
James D. and Nancy L. Nordlie 
Paul and Sonia Norman 
Corin Nulty 
Kim and Valerie Nuyen 
Amy and Jeff O'Brien 
Charlene and Tom O'Neill 
Amanda Todd and Billy Ogden 
Jerry and Max Orum 
Craig and Sue Osborn 
Edward Overbeck 
Don and Ann Parfet 
William and Barbara Parfet 
Barbara J. Parish 
Donald and Sue Paulson 
Michael and Frances Peikert 
Dustin Perrin 
Karol Peterson 
Steve Pew and Kathy Keelan Pew 
Robert Phillips 
Laura and Gregg Pierce 
Perry and Jennifer Pinto 
René and Chris Poch 

Todd and Tami Polmanteer 
Susan Harrison and Jeffrey 

Price 
John and Susan Quertermus 
Daniel Rackiewicz 
Alison Pruitt and David Randell 
Martin and Carol Ranly 
Ann E. Ransford 
Ann and Jim Rawsky 
Bob and Margo Rebar 
Barbara and William Reichard 
Eric and Martha Reid 
Dave and Michelle Reis 
Carol Renz 
Dave and Shelly Reynolds 
Robert D. and Mary Jo Rial 
Brian and Jackie Rice 
Nancy Richardson 
Crystal and Rollin Richman 
Justin and Carolyn Ridderman 
Paul and Karen Ringemann 
James C Ritz 
Wendy and Doug Robbins 
Dean Rock 
Jon Rosenbaum 
Robert Rowe 
Bill and Jane Ryan 
Brad and Rene Saar 
Bob and Judy Sackett 
Hal and Taffy Sanger 
Tom and Judy Schau 
Steve and Gina Schau 
Richard Schmitt 
Gregory and Charlene 

Schofield 
Jeri Dayton and Robert 

Schuder 
Ken and Pat Schultz 
Ron and Nancy Schultz 
Bill and Margie Schultz 
Jon and Carolyn Schutte 
Jim and Deb Scott 
Sam Sefton 
Mary E. Seyka 
Tim and Judy Shank 
Tom and Lisa Shannon 
Michael P. Sharp 
Julie Shaw 
Esther M. Shaw 
Mary A. Shaw 
T.R. and Kathy Shaw 
Jennalie and Joel Shepherd 
Rick and Johanna (Marjo) 

Shields 
Linda Shierlaw 
Sid Durham and Linda Shierlaw 
Bruce Shurtz 
Bob and Marilynn Simon 
Dr. and Mrs. Gregory R. Smith 
Doug and Deidre Smith 

Diane Czuk-Smith and Peter Smith 
Joyce and Don Snow 
Carl and Cherie Spinden 
Jim and Clarie Stahl 
Carolyn and Spencer Stiles 
Charles Stoddard 
Harry and Tineke Stolt 
Samuel and Tammy Sue Stone 
Michael Sullivan 
Bill and Stevie Symons 
Peter and Mary Taft 
Carol Tedrow 
Gary and Karen Theisen 
Ron and Edna Thompson 
Alison Thor 
David and Carol Ticknor 
Amanda Todd 
Michelle and Chris Tracy 
Isobel and Matthew Tracy 
Elizabeth Travis 
Jerry and Margaret Trepanier 
Steve Allen and Andrea M.  

Troutman 
Tracy Tucker 
Gail Turluck 
Jeanne Turner 
Mary L. and Timothy J. Tyler 
Christopher Uggen 
Bill and Ruth Ann Uggen 
Robert and Claudia Vaccaro 
Bo and Mel Van Peenan 
Amy Upjohn and Brad VandenBerg 
Jim and Kathleen Vander Kolk 
Dan J. Vander Meulen 
Tom Vander Molen 
Doug and Sandra VanderLugt 
John VanderSalm 
Edwin A. Vandersalm 
Mr. and Mrs. Peter VanWormer 
Carol Vogt 
Dr. Jay and Ms. Stephanie Walbridge 
Dana A. Walters 
Molly and Tim Wang 
Brendan Weaver 
Karen and Mark Weishaar 
David and Lee Weiss 
Bob and Lori Wheelright 
David and Cindy Wiedemer 
Brook and Emily Wilke 
Bruce and Jean Williams 
Tim Williams 
David P. Wilson 
Brian and Teri Winne 
Stephen and Linda Winquist 
Gerald and Kathleen Wojtala 
Tom Woolworth 
Jennifer Wright 
Doug and Jackie Wunderly 
Ron and Sonya Young 
Marsha and Bob Zick 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Gull Lake Quality Organization 

P.O. Box 144 / Richland, Michigan  / 49083 
Website: glqo.net 

Contact: info@glqo.net 

 

The Gull Lake Watershed includes Gull Lake, Little Long Lake, Grassy Lake, Little Gull 
Lake, Miller Lake, Bullhead Lake, Duck Lake, Backus Lake, Dake Lake, Elliston Lake,  

Mud Lake, Wintergreen Lake, and Prairieville Creek. 

 

GLQO by-laws 
allow volunteers 
to serve as 
directors for two 
consecutive three-
year terms. After 
each Director’s 
name are two 
numbers: the year 
their current term 
expires, and the 
number of the 
current term. 
 
We welcome you 
to volunteer for 
committee work 
(of your choice) 
and to participate 
in our board 
meetings. 

Upcoming Events 
 
Fall Fling Fundraiser 
  Sunday, September 26th 6PM-8PM 
  GLCC Lakeview Room 
 
Upcoming Board Meetings 
  Tuesday, October 12th 

  Tuesday, November 9th 

   Carriage House Classroom 
  W.K. Kellogg Biological Station 
  3700 East Gull Lake Drive 
  Hickory Corners, MI  
 
 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

2021-2022 Board of Directors 
 

Kay Gross (23-1) 
President 

Steve Keith (23-2) 
Vice President 

Gary Mittelbach (23-2) 
Secretary 

Don Paulson (22-1) 
Treasurer 

 
John Etzcorn (22-2) 

Rick Hebert (23-1) 
Joe Lukeman (23-2) 

Sera Gesmundo (22-1) 
Dustin Perrin (22-1) 
Martin Ranly (23-1) 
Margo Rebar (22-1) 

Linda Shierlaw (22-2) 
Doug Smith (22-1) 
Brook Wilke (23-2)  

If there are ideas or issues that 
you think GLQO should address 
please contact any of the board 

members or communicate 
through our Facebook  

page or website. 

 


